Pfafftown Baptist Church is on mission to serve God by sharing joyful life and displaying love with our greater community.

Pfafftown Baptist Church



July 2023

Connections

Greetings Faith Family,

July 2023! It is amazing to think that we are entering the month of July. This year is swiftly passing by. This month as Americans we celebrate our independence as a nation. There will be fireworks, cookouts, and live music all across our nation. As we celebrate may we heed the advice given by the writer of the Book of Hebrews. "Looking unto Jesus, the author and finisher of our faith" (Hebrews 12:2). True freedom is indeed a gift from God. At the old rugged cross Jesus purchased our spiritual freedom for all time and eternity. May we look to Jesus as our Savior and Hope for the future. The pages of the calendar swiftly change; however, Jesus is the Eternal never changing God. May we trust Him daily.

By His Grace and for His Glory,

Eric



WOW!!! And Thank you...for a Wonderful Day!!!

May 31, 2023

Hello Pfafftown...

I hardly know where to start in telling you what a Wonderful Day I had Sunday. As most of you know by now, I am very prejudiced toward the Pfafftones...I love every song they sing, and all 3 of the fine singers!!!

And how blessed PBC is to have Eric and Minnie as part of your congregation. Eric is one of the most inspiring and knowledgeable persons I know. I receive so much from every message he presents and I watch the service on the internet every week. Wish I could "turn up my hearing aids a bit more!" And, of course, Minnie has to be a Most Supportive and Loving wife to Eric and to all of you!

I've never enjoyed so many hugs and greetings from my long-time, friends, as well as meeting several new ones....And one more fun-time adventure back down to Southern Restaurant for lunch (Gray and I used to eat there almost every Sunday after worship). There again, I couldn't turn up my hearing aids loud enough, but as long as everybody understands, I will continue to do my best!

Once again, a GREAT BIG THANKS TO EVERY ONE OF YOU for a most memorable day. Wish I could be there every Sunday. May God continue to bless PBC.

Vermell Salmons





Jesus said, "Feed My sheep" (John 21:15-17)



Dear Church Family,

For many years, we have supported food outreach in the form of donated food items that we have then taken to other organizations like the Salvation Army and most recently, College Park Baptist Church. These are worthwhile groups that help with a great need but God has laid upon our hearts to bring this mission work home to Pfafftown. We feel PBC could be a point of light for God through this ministry for many right here closer to our home community. We are establishing a food pantry in the lower level of building C. It will take a couple of months (give or take) to arrange all this and build up our supplies. Even though Bible Knit SS class is spearheading this project, it is a mission project for the whole church family and we need everyone's help to be successful and glorify our Lord. When Jesus told Peter to "feed my sheep," He meant to help with people's needs but most importantly to feed and nourish their souls with the truth of Jesus. Meeting physical needs like food makes one more receptive to hearing the truth of our Lord Jesus that will feed, sustain and satisfy their eternal souls. We may have opportunity to pray with and invite those that come to fellowship with us.

How can you help? Pray for this project as we seek God's guidance as we go through the learning process. Continue to bring non-perishable food items to fill the bins outside the library in building B. Monetary donations can be given to any member of the Bible Knit SS class or placed in the offering plate earmarked "food pantry." We welcome any ideas you may have on how to fill our shelves. We're excited to see how God will move and allow us to be His hands and feet. We have been blessed so that we may share those blessings.

In His name,

Bible Knit SS Class

THANK YOU EVERYONE FOR YOUR PRAYERS FOR A SUCCESSFUL BLOOD DRIVE!

God answered our prayers in so many ways! I am rejoicing today, for the ARC Team that was sent to PBC, the repair man that made it possible to use the FH where twenty-three units of blood were donated, and are now on their way to saving and/ or benefiting at least sixty-nine lives. Most of us have had family members impacted by the need of blood.

There are so many individuals to thank, because without your help, this would not have been possible!

For fear of omitting someone, I cannot list all the many workers and donors throughout our many years of hosting blood drives.

Thank you BW for agreeing to continue this project and all our wonderful helpers!

Love to all!

Becky Parker



Come Ready to Play!!!

Join Us at Pfafftown Baptist Church for VBS & Lunch July 22nd 9 am-1 pm Registration begins at 8:45 am

Birthday

Jordan	Bauguess	Julv 4
Joiadii	Daaqacss	

The Church Office will be closed on Tuesday, July 4 in observance of Independence Day.

Upcoming Events

Deacons' MeetingJu	al 2
Independence Day/Office ClosedJu	ıl 4
Newsletter DeadlineJul	16
VBSJul	22
Communion	23

PFAFFTOWN BAPTIST CHURCH

4336 Transou Rd. ● PO Box 27 ● Pfafftown, NC 27040 ● Tel. 336.924.0126

Website: www.pfafftownbaptist.org • Email: becky.pfafftownbaptist@gmail.com